
The borough assembly sup-
ported sending a letter to the 
National Marine Fisheries 
Service regarding issues the 
borough has with the proposed 
rule to designate critical habitat 
for Mexico, Central America 
and Western North Pacific dis-
tinct population segments of 
humpback whales at an assem-
bly meeting Tuesday evening. 

The letter’s main concern is 
with the critical habitat for the 
Mexican district population of 
humpback whales. A large por-
tion of the proposed critical 
habitat area is in Southeast 
Alaska. Under the proposed 
rule, critical habitat for the 

three distinct populations of 
humpback whale may result in 
changes in state fisheries man-
agement.  

The letter to the NMFS ar-
gues that over 90 percent of 
Petersburg’s local economy re-
lies on commercial fishing and 
seafood processing and cur-
rent regulatory requirements 
already make it difficult and 
more expensive to support the 
industry.  

“It’s not going to make life 
any easier,” said Assembly 
Member Jeff Meucci of the pro-
posed rule. 

The letter also notes that 
NMFS left out the Hawaii dis-
tinct population of humpback 
whales, which have primary 
feeding areas in Southeast 

Alaska. The Hawaii distinct 
population of humpback 
whales have been thriving 
under current regulations, ac-
cording to the letter. 

“NMFS should look to its 
own research for evidence of 
sustaining healthy populations 
of humpback whales in South-
east Alaska rather than passing 
new rules that further restrict 
economic development in our 
region,” wrote Mayor Mark 
Jensen in the letter. 

The letter comes as a fol-
low-up to a public meeting the 
NMFS held in Petersburg on 
Jan. 6. Members of the public, 
along with representatives 
from around the region, filled 
the assembly chambers and 
were overwhelmingly against 
the proposed rule. 

“I didn’t hear anybody in 
the room say they wanted pro-
tections for humpback 
whales,” said Meucci. 

In other borough action: 
-- The borough assembly 

passed ordinance #2019-16 in 
its final reading. The ordinance 
amends the official zoning 
map for service area one to re-
zone a portion of a lot at 112 

Scow Bay Loop Rd. from in-
dustrial to commercial-2. The 
assembly voted on a similar 
resolution at their last assem-
bly meeting, but the change 
had to be made through an or-
dinance. 

-- The borough assembly 
approved ordinance 2019-17 in 
its final reading. The ordinance 
amends the Petersburg Munic-
ipal Code to add clarifying lan-
guage to the borough traffic 
code, as required by a state 
statute. 

-- The borough assembly 
approved the budget policies 
for the fiscal year 2021 bor-
ough budget. 

-- The borough assembly 
approved a special use permit 
for Greg and Wendy Einerson 
to allow the replacement of 
2,205 square feet of fill at the 
end of the W. Lansing St. right-
of-way to access property at 16 
W. Lansing St. 

-- The borough assembly 
appointed Borough Manager 
Steve Giesbrecht as the bor-
ough’s spokesperson in nego-
tiations with the Petersburg 
Municipal Employees Associa-
tion. The borough assembly 

also appointed Borough Clerk 
Debbie Thompson, Finance Di-
rector Jody Tow and Utility Di-
rector Karl Hagerman has 
negotiating team members. 

-- The borough assembly 
denied travel for Mayor Mark 
Jensen to go to Washington 
D.C. to visit the borough’s fed-
eral delegation. The assembly 
thought it would be best if the 
borough focused their time on 
state legislatures during an 
election year and a time when 
Congress is busy with Presi-
dent Donald Trump’s im-
peachment trial. 

-- The borough assembly 
sent a thank you letter to Sen. 
Lisa Murkowski, Sen. Dan Sul-
livan and Congressman Don 
Young for their support of Se-
cure Rural Schools and Pay-
ment in Lieu of Taxes funding. 

-- The borough assembly 
approved Board of Equaliza-
tion training to be scheduled 
sometime in mid-March.  

-- The borough assembly 
agreed to hold a discussion on 
at least two objectives given to 
Borough Manager Steve Gies-
brecht for this year in their as-
sembly meetings next month. 
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Date: 01-05-2020

IN THE SUPERIOR COURT FOR THE STATE OF ALASKA 
FIRST JUDICIAL DISTRICT AT PETERSBURG 

 
In the Matter of the Estate of:  )  

      )   Case No: 1PE-19-18 PR 
Michael F. Tolson       ) 
Date of Birth: 10-29-44       )   

 
NOTICE TO CREDITORS 

You are being notified that the court appointed Carla Wright as 
personal representative of this estate. All persons having claims against 
the person who died are required to present their claims within four 
months after the date of the first publication of this notice or the claims 
will be forever barred. 

Carla J. Wright 
575 1st St.

Dawson, MN 56232 
Published: January 16, 23 and 30, 2020

MeatballpaloozaMeatballpalooza 
Sunday, Jan. 26, 5 p.m. 

Sons of Norway   
Attire: Beachy and bright to chase away the gray blahs

Bring your favorite meatball/fishcake or side or 
dessert. Sons will provide rice, potatoes and pasta.  

Lots of door prizes, games and great music  
All members and their 

guests welcome

Assembly sends letter of disapproval to NMFS
 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

Due to the rising costs of 
production and numerous 
electronic options, Alaska 
Power & Telephone will stop 
printing phone books after the 
2020 edition that is coming out 
in March. 

According to Mary Jo 
Quandt, vice president of cus-
tomer operations with AP&T, 
state legislation in 2015 re-
moved the requirement for 
telecom companies to produce 
physical phonebooks. AP&T 
has still been printing phone 
books over the past five years 
but now production costs are 
just getting too steep. 

“Many telecom companies, 
which now includes AP&T, 
have opted out of producing 
phonebooks,” wrote Quandt in 
an email. 

She said there are some in-

dependent companies that still 
produce phone books, and 
AP&T would be supportive if 
one of those companies began 
producing a physical phone 
book in one of its areas.  

Over the next couple of 
years, Quandt said AP&T will 
continue to research options to 
help its customers adjust to the 
change. The company will be 
printing a hefty reserve of the 
2020 phonebook that will be 
distributed to local offices 
throughout the state to allow 

customers to pick one up in 
the years to come. 

All AP&T customers will 
also receive a copy of the 2020 
phone book in the mail in 
March. The company suggests 
customers use an old phone 
book, search the internet or 
dial 411 when looking up 
phone numbers in the future. 

“Hopefully, everyone will 
read the information in the 
book regarding this change 
and hold on to their 2020 
book,” said Quant. 
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HELP KEEP FIRE HYDRANTS  
CLEAR OF SNOW 

 
Your neighbors, the Petersburg Fire Department  

and the Public Works Department appreciate your help!

“PLEASE DON’T DUMP SNOW  
AROUND FIRE HYDRANTS”  

If you find a fire hydrant leaking, please call our number, 
772-4430 or report it to the Police Department at 772-3838. 

Published: December 12, 2019 and January 23, 2020 

“THANK YOU”


